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	Minutes of the meeting of 
9th January 2020
	

	
	 White Church Community Centre -  7.30pm
	

	
	Attendance
	Action

	
	Community Councillors:
David Robertson (DR)
John Greer (JG)
Patricia Robertson (PR)

Gill Brock (GB)

  
	

	
	PKC Councillors:, None
	

	
	Apologies: 
Leanne Curran (LC)

Sheena Lucas (SL)

Tim Lucas (TL)

James Preston (JP)

Rhona Brock (CllrRB)

Stewart Donaldson (CllrSD) 
Roz McCall (CllrRMcC)
Steve Mitchell (SM) - Community Police Officer

	

	
	Hannah Lucas (minutes Secretary) (HL)

1 members of the public present
	

	1.0
	Welcome
	

	
	DR opened the meeting and thanked everyone for coming
	

	2.0
	Previous Minutes 
	

	
	Approved by PR and seconded by GB
Matters Arising – None

	

	3.0
	Police report
	

	
	No Reports 

	

	4.0
	Planning
	

	
	Nothing of particular interest.

	

	5.0
	Roads
	

	
	GB advised there had not been much response from PKC regarding various issues due to the Christmas break
The VAS coming into Comrie is still not working at all and needs replaced once and for all.

GB has asked PKC to do something about people parking over private lanes – whether a ‘Keep Clear’ can be painted on the roads. Also asked for the yellow lines to be refreshed throughout the village.

There are bad potholes at Melville Square -very difficult due to ownership but something should be done as they are getting worse.

Back Road to Crieff is closed at the moment – unsure what repairs are being completed.

Potholes on Langside, last section, are really bad and are getting worse. Also the reflective poles on side of road are breaking. Several seem to have blown over after recent high winds.

GB has spoken to a member of the public regarding having the raised drain in Melville Lane cut down. Permission has been obtained and we are just waiting for completion of the job.
All agreed to go ahead with a cardboard Policeman (Pop-up Jim) to try to reduce speeding. PR advised that a friend has offered space for it in her garden. PKC is fine with the request. GB has not heard from Bear Scotland yet. Someone needs to lead the project.
Drain outside the gents public toilet needs a metal lid put back on it. It is missing and the resulting hole is now dangerous.

It has been noted that there is to be a reduced bus service between Comrie and St Fillans – 2 letters submitted directly to Stagecoach and copied to CCC regarding this.

It was noted that the planning reduction in the service between Crieff and St Fillans will impact on many peoples journeys. Leslie Davenport, who submitted a letter, advised that the bus drivers on these routes are already saying the proposal will be enforced.
The consultation period for this reduced service was very short and proposed over the festive period. Objections were to be submitted by the 3rd January – Some CCC were unaware that this had even been proposed.

Cllr SD advised via e-mail that there is a public transport forum in Kinross on 16th January which he is going to attend with one of his colleagues and will meet Margaret Roy, of the Council’s Public Transport Unit on Friday, 17th January. Any questions can be sent through to him directly.

TL to arrange a meeting with Stagecoach to discuss these changes.
	GB

GB

GB

GB

GB

ALL

GB

TL/DR
Cllr SD
TL

	6. 
	Treasurers Report
	

	
	No significant change to the accounts.

	

	7.
	Secretary’s relevant Correspondence
	

	
	Shaky Bridge Funding – still progressing and there has been an encouraging response from the Gannochy Trust. However, it will be April before the result of the application is known.
A generous personal donation was received from a former Comrie resident - Steve Davies. His parents used to live in the village on Lochay Drive. He now lives in Singapore but has donated £5,000 which brings the confirmed total to £21k.

A quote has been obtained from AB Gairns Ltd to undertake improvements to the access path on the south side of the bridge. The cost will be around £11k which would be in addition to the original cost of the bridge repairs. If funding applications are successful there will be money to cover both the repairs and the improvements.

Flood Protection Plan – an update was circulated on 7th January by TL. Nothing further to report at this stage.

Abbeyfield Funds – waiting for further information from Abbeyfield and from the White Church Community Centre Charity.

Tree Planting – consideration in place to order a further 100 trees. Would not be delivered until November 2020 – PR has sourced further tubes and stakes from St Fillans Golf Club. DR/TL will arrange collection.

Holyrood Garden Party – Wednesday 1st July, request for two nominations (plus partners) needed by 31st January.

Maclagan/Happy Valley cemetery – directional signs are being made by the Men’s Shed for the end of Milton lane and off the forest track. DR suggested we would know more at the end of the month.

Community Benefits Wish List – Request has been registered with PKC to have an all weather seat up at Maclagan Cemetery.
CCC notice board – GB checked with Gordon regarding the notice board and advised that within the plans already submitted there is a notice board approved. This already has a section dedicated to the CCC. DR said that the design for the notice board had already been submitted and a new site would have to be agreed.

Skate Park – Suggested CCC take over and administer it, creating a small sub-committee responsible for any day to day issues. TL has spoken to Fran Loot and she is delighted. A meeting is scheduled with her on the 24th January (probably Library of the Royal Hotel) to effect the transfer of responsibilities. All welcome.

Comrie to Crieff multi-use path – Cllr SD advised that there was a meeting taking place w/c 13/01/20. Negotiations were also still ongoing with the landowners.

Sandra is still requesting updates for FB and the website.
	TL

TL

TL
DR/TL

ALL
DR/TL

TL

TL/DR
SL/PR/TL
ALL


	8.
	Councillor’s reports
	

	
	DR wanted to thank the CCC for his Hamper received following his recent operation.
He also wanted to thank the Flambeaux committee for their excellent contributions over Hogmanay – also thanks to the Pipe Band for their involvement.

It was noted that although the fireworks were good, they were especially loud. Several people noted that silent fireworks should be the way forward. Many pets were terrified with the noise.

A note on Facebook should be posted regarding the reduced service of the buses to ensure that everyone is aware of it.


	LC

	9. 
	AOCB
	

	
	None
	


Meeting closed at 8.15pm 

Date of next meeting – Thursday 13th February 2020
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